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GOOMALLING

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF ELECTORS

HELD IN THE GOOMALLING SPORT & COMMUNITY CENTRE 

 ON MONDAY 16 APRIL, 2018 AT 7.04 PM

________________________________________________________________________



OPENING

The Shire President, Cr Barry Haywood declared the meeting open at 7.04 pm
ATTENDANCE



Shire President 



Cr Barry Haywood




Councillor




Cr Julie Chester




Councillor




Cr Christine Barratt



Councillor




Cr Raymond Bowen



Councillor




Cr Kevin Ryan


STAFF
Chief Executive Officer


Mr Clem Kerp




Finance Manager



Ms Natalie Bird

Electors
John Bird, Anne Drew, Margaret Rowles & Lois Leeson
Apologies
Councillor Van Gelderen, Councillor Sheen, Chris Van Gelderen & Margaret Bird
MINUTES
Recommendation

That the Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of Electors held on Monday, 13 March 2017, as read be confirmed as true and correct record of proceedings.
Moved:  Anne Drew               Seconded: Cr Raymond Bowen
CARRIED 
MATTERS ARISING

· Go Café and & Janae Kodel have had works completed on the roof and the floors also all gutters on the Shire Buildings were cleaned out
· The front yard of the Fire Station has had some works completed including some artificial lawn
· Aged Housing in Wollyam Street should be completed by the end of May 2018

BUSINESS OF THE MEETING
· Receiving of the Shire of Goomalling Annual Financial Report for the year ended 30 June 2017.
· Receiving of the Annual Reports incorporating:

1. President Report

2. Chief Executive Officer’s Report

3. Auditors Report

Moved: Cr Kevin Ryan     Seconded: Cr Julie Chester
“That the Shire of Goomalling 2016/2017 Annual Report, Annual Financial Report and the Independent Auditor’s Report for the year ended 30 June 2017 be received.”

CARRIED
OTHER BUSINESS

Lois Leeson – Council has a lot of Administration Staff are they all necessary – the CEO advised that one position is 3 staff in a part time role to make one staff member.
Cr Ryan -  Requested that the CEO inform the meeting on the $ value of Council having the Dowerin Work Camp staff providing works for the Council would be $70,000 to $100,000 per year in savings to the Community. The Ratepayers all agreed that they doing a great job in the community and thank them for their contribution to the Community.
Margaret Rowles – Enquired if there is a possibility that the fire brigade or DFES could advise neighbours if a fire is in the vicinity by text message so they are able to help the neighbours out. It was suggested that Council discuss this further and also with our CESM
General Discussion – It was also discussed the costs of our health services to the community of Goomalling are very high, but as agreed by the meeting it is well worth the cost as it is an essential service that is needed to be kept in our community.

The CEO was also asked to advise the meeting on the properties of Councils that are for sale that is 34 Eaton St, 73A James St at this stage. Council is also going to purchase 34 Wollyam St as this will continue the Aged housing in that street, this will be a long process due to the native title settlement.
The meeting was also advised that the ratepayers can no longer drive on the railway reserve towards White Street from the Northam Pithara end of the road as this is private property and signage has been erected by Arc Infrastructure. The Council is putting into it works program to construct the continuation of White street to Northam Pithara it is hoped to carry this out by the end of June 2018
CLOSURE
There being no further business the Shire President thanked everyone for attending and declared the meeting closed at 8.07 pm.
PRESIDENT​​​
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